
 

 

Newsletter      
 

8th December 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It’s been a fantastic week at school, filled with numerous examples of our students embodying our core values 
of service and compassion. It's heartening to see such empathy in action. We also recognise that this time of 
year can be challenging for some children, and I want to reassure you that our team is dedicated to supporting 
both students and families. Please, do not hesitate to reach out if you're facing any difficulties. Our pastoral 
team, alongside our teaching staff, is always here to assist children and families across the school. 
 
A highlight of the week was the performances by the children in Rock Steady. They were truly sensational! It 
was inspiring to watch the older students mentor and support the Year 3 children, culminating in a cohesive and 
impressive band performance. A special thank you to Stuart for his tireless efforts and dedication. Also, a little 
secret: the staff have been quietly rehearsing for a surprise performance for the students! Their excitement 
was palpable, and who knows, this might just be the start of a comeback tour. Stay tuned! 
 
This evening is our Christmas Fayre, an event we eagerly anticipate. A heartfelt thank you to all the parents 
who have contributed to making this community event a success. Remember, all proceeds will be reinvested into 
the school to enrich our children's learning experiences and resources. 
 
We are also grateful for the generous donations towards our hampers. Your contributions make a significant 
difference in our community. 
 
Regarding our OPAL (Outdoor Play and Learning) initiative, we are on the lookout for items like pallets, guttering, 
scaffolding boards, and sturdy old toys. If you have any of these items to spare, we would greatly appreciate 
your donation. Enhancing our children’s play experiences is a priority, and your support helps us continually im-
prove this aspect of our school. 
 
Lastly, we are seeking volunteers with experience in radio technology and media. If you have this expertise and 
are willing to lend a hand, please contact me at the school. Your involvement could greatly benefit our community. 
 
Once again, thank you for your unwavering support and have a wonderful weekend. 

 
Warm regards 

 
 
 
 
 

Mathew Harts, Head of School 



 

 

 

General Letters issued this week 

Year Topic 

6 Heatree 

All Online Safety Newsletter 

All Saturn House Non-Uniform day 

All Christmas Fayre 

3&4 Show tickets reminder 

What’s on week commencing 

 11th December 2023? 

Monday 
Private Piano & Violin lessons 
Private Guitar Lessons 
Nativity 2pm 

Tuesday 
Appletree Farm small group 
Nativity 6pm 

Wednesday 

Private Piano & Violin lessons 
Christmas Dinner & Christmas Jumper Day 
Choir to Portmill Court 

Thursday 
Rocksteady Lessons 
Private Drum Lessons 

Friday 
Carol Service at Pilton Church 10.30am 
End of Term 

PE Days 

Year 3 – Thursday 

Year 4 – Monday 

Year 5 – Wednesday 

Year 6 - Tuesday 

Please ensure your child comes to school wearing 
their PE kit – they will stay in this all day 

Find us on; 
Website: www.piltonbluecoat.devon.sch.uk 

 

Facebook: @Pilton Bluecoat Academy 
 

Twitter: @teammatceo 
 

Email: office@piltonbluecoat.devon.sch.uk 

Please contact Tia or Jemma on 

north.devon@primary-sports.co.uk  

http://www.piltonbluecoat.devon.sch.uk
mailto:north.devon@primary-sports.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/737847859657037/


 

 

 

Lower School Christmas Play 

The Magical Christmas Jigsaw  

Monday 11th December @2pm  

Tuesday 12th December @ 6pm 

Tickets sales via Arbor are now closed, if you 

want more tickets please contact the school 

office, the evening performance is almost full 

but we have a few more for the afternoon 

show. 

Retiring Collection after each performance in 

aid of Cancer Research if you please. 

Debts on Arbor 

Please can you make sure that all        

outstanding dinner and wraparound 

care debts are fully paid by the end of 

term. Thank you..     

Afterschool Clubs 

With the exception of tennis 

all our clubs finished this 

week.  Tennis will finish on 

Thursday 14th. 

Wednesday 13th December 

Christmas Dinner and 

Jumper day 

Wearing our jumpers to raise 

money for Cancer Research,  

donations can be paid via      

Arbor under School Shop.  No 

need to buy a jumper if you 

don’t have one, just decorate 

one you already have with   

tinsel! If your child has not 

signed up for a Christmas    

Dinner please send them in 

with a packed lunch.  

Year 6 Heatree House 

Residential sign up is 

now open on Arbor. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Autumn Term  

Dinner Menu 
 

Meal price is £2.53 per day,   

payable on Arbor please 

Tomato & Basil Pasta and      
Jacket Potatoes with a choice                                                                        
of toppings are available every 

day.   

Fresh fruit and salad are  

available daily.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

• If your child is poorly please report their        

absence to the school office on 01271 345952 by 

9.30am. 

• All medical appointments are to be advised in  

advance please to the school office. 

• Any other absences must be applied for via an 

absence request form. 

• Please supply your child with a refillable drinks 

bottle every day. 

• Warm coats for outdoor play if it’s wet or cold! 

• Parking Permits for use in Fairview carpark are 

available from the school office.  Two per    

family. 

  Week 2: 11/9, 2/10, 30/10, 20/11, 

11/12 

Mon Burger in a bun 

V – Veg burger in a bun 

Crispy potatoes & seasonal veg 

Tues Beef lasagne 

V – Macaroni cheese 

Garlic bread & seasonal veg 

Weds Christmas Dinner 

Day! 

Thurs West country sausages 

V – Vegetarian sausage 

Mashed potato, seasonal veg 

Fri Fish Fingers 

V –Cheese wheels 

Golden fries & seasonal veg 



 

 

The Free School Meal teams will be issuing vouchers worth £45 per child to 

families in receipt of Free School meals to support families over the Christmas 

and February half-term periods.  Regarding new eligibility, the cut-off date for 

families to receive support for this scheme will be Friday 15
th

 December 2023 

so if you feel your family is entitled to Free School Meals please make an       

application today. 

To apply for free school meals please visit the https://

www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

Saturn House Non-Uniform Day 

On  

Friday 15th December 

For having the most houepoints last half-term!   

Well done Saturn house. 

 

Parking Permit’s for next term are now 

available form the school office, please 

email us your child’s name, car registration 

number and we will send them home with 

your child.  Alternatively please call into the 

school office.  There is a limit of two per 

family. 

Christmas Hampers  

Thank you so much for the kind 
donations you have brought in for 

our hampers so far, we are still tak-
ing donations up until the middle 
of  next week; in particular we are 
looking for tins of  soups, beans, 
pasta sauces, part baked bread 

rolls, multipack crisps, tins of  veg. 
Thank you all for your support.  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


 

 

Choir - Exeter Cathedral Teachers Rock Concert 

Wow!  I was blown away by the children's performance in Exeter Cathedral on Friday evening; I am so 
proud of every child who took part.  The cathedral is a very big daunting venue to perform in and some 
of the children were extremely nervous, but they all got onto the stage and performed so a huge well 

done to all of them.  Mrs Brayley 



 

 

Choir - South Molton Fatstock Show 

A huge well done and thank you to all the children who came to sing at the South Molton Fatstock 
Show on Sunday.  It was lovely to see so many happy faces wearing Christmas jumpers, singing festive 

songs and I was lucky enough to dance with Father Christmas!  Mrs Brayley 

Academy Choir - BBC Spotlight 

Did you spot the 6 Academy choir children  on BBC Spotlight on Friday??  It was very exciting to be 
filmed by the BBC during a live stream event last week, celebrating our trip to Abbey Road.            

Mrs Brayley  



 

 

 
Choir - Pilton House 

Well done to my gorgeous choir for spreading even more festive joy at Pilton House!  

The residents were all smiling by the time we left! Mrs Brayley   

Rock Steady Concerts 

 A big well done to all our bands who performed in yesterday’s concert, 

they have all worked hard this term and it was a lovely way for them to 

showcase their talents and what they had learnt.  The audience was also 

treated to a special performance by the “Chemical Pronouns” made up of 

teaching staff in our school.  They’re waiting for the call up to rock       

stardom any day now………...….. 

 



 

 

 
Christingle service 

 
This week, Sharon from Grosvenor Church led a Christingle 
service.  First of all, she talked about the Children’s       
Society and how Christingle celebrations have raised funds 
to support children across the world.  We then created a 
huge Christingle to remind us of what the different elements                     
represent before lighting the candle of each of our class Christingles.  



 

 

Dates for your diary, 2023 …………. 

Date Event 

Mon 11th December  Nativity Performance 2pm 

Tues 12th December Nativity Performance 6pm 

Weds 13th December Christmas Dinner & Christmas Jumper day 

Friday 15th December Christmas Carol Church Service 

6th January 2024 Exeter Chiefs Experience 

School Term Dates 2023/2024 

 Spring Term 
First Day: 3rd January 2024 

Half-term: 12th - 16th February 2024 

 Last Day: 28th March 2024 

 Summer Term 
First Day: 15th April 2024 

Bank Holiday: 6th May 2024 

 Half-term: 27th - 31st May 2024 

Non Pupil Day: 3rd June 2024 

Last Day: 23rd July 2024 

 Non pupil days: 2nd January 2024 and 3rd June 2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Any articles which appear in the school newsletter, that have not 
been organised by or on behalf of the school, have not been verified 

by TEAM Multi-Academy Trust as to the suitability for children.  
The news items are for parent information only. 

 

Term time only 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


